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Dear Chair 
 

Correction/clarification of Budget Estimates hearing transcript 
 
I write to advise of a correction and a clarification that is required to evidence given by myself at 
the Budget Estimates hearing for Legislative Council Portfolio Committee No.4 – Industry, on 6 
September 2019. 
 
Correction of incorrectly transcribed statement 
 
The following statement is recoded for Mr Barnes on page 42 of the uncorrected transcript:  
 

Mr BARNES: We are now past our first year of operations. Answering that question 
today, those services are provided entirely in-house. On day one of our operations on 31 
April 2018 it was necessary for us to retain the services of an external firm as we built up 
our own capacity and recruited new investigators. That contractual relationship ended 
earlier this calendar year. 

The date of 31 April 2018 is incorrectly recorded and should be amended to 30 April 2018. 
 
Correction of figure stated 
 
The following question and answer is recorded on page 41 of the uncorrected transcript:  
 

The Hon. MICK VEITCH: You now have your full complement of investigators, as you 
said. Where are they located in New South Wales?  

Mr BARNES: We operate through 13 offices throughout the State. That allows us to both 
react to complaints from the public and build our own proactive programs in close 
proximity to sources of allegations of breaches of water law. 

 
The statement that “we operate through 13 offices throughout the state” is factually incorrect. 
NRAR in fact has investigators based in 16 office locations.  
 
Clarification of answer given 
 
The following series of questions and answers that appear on pages 67 and 68 of the 
uncorrected transcript requires some clarification: 
 

Ms CATE FAEHRMANN: That would be excellent. Thank you. We have got 20 minutes 
for you to get that information. Are you aware of investigations that would have taken 
place either last year or early this year between the Department of Planning, Industry and 
Environment and the NSW Office of Water regarding groundwater used by the Maules 
Creek coalmine near Narrabri—investigations into groundwater and where that 
investigation is up to?  






